HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
JANUARY 19, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 5:32 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford via an electronic Zoom meeting. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Rampulla and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Council Liaison Steve Dodson and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Ruth Hospodarsky joined the meeting at 6:00 PM. Roll was called. 
Robert Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: December regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS;
Resolution Adopting Hiawatha Water Department Final Budget for FY21/22
Minimal discussion was had regarding the budget. Board liked what Marty had proposed. 

Robert Rampulla made a motion to pass Resolution 01-2021 Adopting Hiawatha Water Department Final Budget for FY21/22. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Carl Ransford, Robert Rampulla
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 01-2021 Approved
Resolution Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #1 for Booster Station Improvements
Pay estimate #1 for $78,280.00 to Boomerang Corp. for work that was completed from October 23, 2020 to December 31, 2020. Marty stated things are moving along very well. Boomerang is currently working on the footings.
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 02-2021 Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #1 for Booster Station Improvements. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Carl Ransford, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Robert Rampulla
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 02-2021 Approved
Resolution Authorizing the Hiawatha Water Department to Enter into a Contract with Hach Company for Preventative Maintenance of the Current Chlorine Analyzers
Marty stated this is a one-time charge for Hach to come out and clean up the analyzers. We have had these analyzer’s in place since 2010, it’s time for some maintenance on them. It is good to have these looked at rather than replaced as the cost to replace one analyzer is around $8000.00. 

Robert Rampulla made a motion to pass Resolution 03-2021 Authorizing the Hiawatha Water Department to Enter into a Contract with Hach Company for Preventative Maintenance of the Current Chlorine Analyzers. Patrick White seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Patrick White, Robert Rampulla, Carl Ransford, Troy Andersen
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 03-2021 Approved
Resolution Authorizing a Water Rate Study

We have not done an official Water Rate Study since 2013. These should be conducted every 5 years or so to be sure the Water Department is financially sound. Water Rates were adjusted in 2018 and Speer Financial did conduct a study required to move forward with the SRF funding for the GST.  

Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 04-2021 Authorizing a Water Rate Study. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Robert Rampulla, Carl Ransford, Troy Andersen, Patrick White. 
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 04-2021 Approved
Resolution Approving Final Payment to City of Hiawatha for Payoff of 2019 NW Water Project and N Center Point Rd Project. 
Patrick White made a motion to pass Resolution 05-2021 Approving Final Payment to the City of Hiawatha for Payoff of 2019 NW Water Project and N Center Point Rd. Project. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Troy Andersen, Carl Ransford, Robert Rampulla, Patrick White. 
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 05-2021 Approved
Resolution Approving Hiawatha Water Department to Payout Unused Vacation Time to Water Superintendent per New City Vacation Policy

The Water Board agreed a few months back they would allow Marty to work on reducing his vacation time knowing they would have to payout a portion of the earned vacation. This resolution is requesting a payout to Marty of $13,723.24 to bring his vacation hours down to 190 hours, just under the 200-hour vacation policy limit.  
Robert Rampulla made a motion to pass Resolution 06-2021 Approving Hiawatha Water Department to Payout Unused Vacation Time to Water Superintendent per New City Vacation Policy. Patrick White seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Carl Ransford, Robert Rampulla, Patrick White, Troy Andersen
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 06-2021 Approved
Resolution Amending Resolution 03-15 Delegating to a Designee the Authority to Certify Unpaid Rates and Charges and Delinquent Fees and Charges to the County Treasurer
This amendment will update the resolution the Water Department has on file at the County Treasurer’s office. The current resolution has Carl Ransford’s name instead of the general Water Superintendent title.  
Patrick White made a motion to pass Resolution 07-2021 Amending Resolution 03-15 Delegating to a Designee the Authority to Certify Unpaid Rates and Charges and Delinquent Fees and Charges to the County Treasurer. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 
AYES: Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Robert Rampulla, Carl Ransford
ABSENT: Ruth Hospodarsky
Resolution 07-2021 Approved
Discussion of Possible Skid loader Purchase

Water Department currently owns a skid loader that is used by us and the City for various projects. We have found that we are in need of a bigger/better piece of machinery preferably with tracks as some projects have required the City to rent a larger machine. It would be beneficial for us to own a larger machine to cut back on unnecessary costs. Marty had gotten a quote from Bobcat of Cedar Rapids to trade in our unit on a Bobcat Track Loader. The Board feels we should not trade in our skid loader rather sell it outright and move forward with the purchase of the new Bobcat. 
Robert Rampulla made a motion to move forward with a Resolution in February for the purchase of the Bobcat Track Loader and the selling of our Bobcat Skid loader. Patrick White seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Superintendent’s Report
Marty informed the board of a few water main breaks that took place in late December and early January. One was on Northwood Dr. and Nixon Dr. and one at 1099 Emmons St. Both were an 8” watermains with a radial break. The new library project had a service leak that was taken care of by the contractor. 
A Hiawatha customer has requested to be on the meeting agenda in February to discuss irrigation water rates.

Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:03 PM. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
            ___________________________




                
                  

 Chairperson, Carl Ransford
ATTEST:
______________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
